
 

August 17, 2022 
 

 
«PID» 
«OWNER_1» 
«OWNER_2» 
«ADDRESS» 
«CITY_STATE_ZIP» 
 
SUBJECT: Notice of Project Data Collection 

2023 City Center Pavement Rehabilitation Project 
 City Project No. ST230001 
 
Dear Property Owner: 
 
This letter is to inform you that a street adjacent to your property has been identified as a candidate for 
improvement in 2023. A map of the proposed project area can be found on the back of this letter.  
 
In preparation for this project, you may notice crews in your area marking curb for removal, collecting 
pavement samples, reviewing utilities, and gathering other information for the project. This is necessary 
to develop the project scope, and once we have collected the necessary information, we will send out 
another letter inviting you to a public meeting for the project. This meeting is anticipated to be held this 
winter and will include information about what the rehabilitation process involves, special assessments 
associated with the project, and staff will be available to answer any questions you may have.  
 
Of course, recognizing the businesses, school, multi-family housing complexes, and Community Center 
along the project area, careful consideration of access will be made during the project development 
process and presented at the public meeting. Opportunities for coordination of property-specific 
considerations will be available at the public meeting or by contacting the project manager in advance.  
 
Sign up for eNotify Email Updates 
For information and to sign up for eNotification email updates about the project, visit the project web 
page at plymouthmn.gov/citycenterpavement.   You may also contact the project manager at 
mikewa@bolton-menk.com. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

 
Mike Waltman, PE    Mike Payne, PE 
Project Manager, Bolton & Menk  Assistant City Engineer 
 
Enclosure  
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